
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 13, 2023 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I have had occasion to meet with the principals of P1 Motor Club, LLC and hear their plans to 

build a world-class motorsports community in western St. Lucie County. They have shared their 

extensive and impressive history in developing a similar project in New York state and I am 

excited to see something of this caliber come to our community. I am impressed with their 

attention to and primary focus on life safety and their commitment to building the track and 

safety features to an impressive worldwide auto racing safety standard.  

 

I appreciate that they are committed to working with the Fire District to ensure that this project 

places no unnecessary additional burdens on St. Lucie County residents, while at the same time 

providing our first responders with significant and unique training opportunities. Altogether, I 

am proud to support this project and look forward to working with P1 to bring a destination such 

as this to St. Lucie County.  
 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jeff Lee 

Fire Chief 
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